Greenpeace asks G8 leaders to support forest protection action

Source: Xinhua - July 9, 2008
JAKARTA

Greenpeace campaigners in Indonesia asked the country's President Susilo Bambang Yudhoyono who is attending the G8 summit in Hokkaido, Japan, to request the seriousness of the G8 leaders in supporting an effective funding mechanism for the forest protection in tropical areas, a release said here.

Leaders from Eight Industrialized nations, Britain, Canada, France, Germany, Japan, Italy, Russia and the United states, met from July 7 to 9 in the annual summit with surging oil and food prices and climate change set to dominate the agenda on the three-day meeting.

"The G8 countries must realize that forest protection is very important for the sustainability of species and preventing from global warming," Greenpeace campaigner for Southeast Asia Bustar Maitar said on Tuesday

The campaigner said that the forest needed to be protected from the fast deforestation and forest destruction. He said that Greenpeace wanted the United Nations, not the World Bank, to lead the move to protect forest. The group also urged President Yudhoyono to strengthen his commitment to stop forest destruction.

Indonesia, which is among the countries with the fastest forest destruction, has been struggling to stop deforestation. The country has planned tens of millions of trees and tried to enforce strong legal punishment. The Indonesian president presented at the G8 summit to convey the concern of developing countries in the group of D8
